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1/11/07

BACKGROUND:

Attachments

On November 16" the Equal Employment Opportunity Commission (EEOC)
voted to expand the number of race and ethnic categories and expand the job group
categories.

Most challenging was the addition of a 1) "two or more groups, not Hispanic or
Latino category.” Other revisions include 2) Asian (not Hispanic or Latino) is now
in their own category. This was disengaged from Pacific Islander, 3) Native
Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander (not Hispanic or Latino) is listed as a new
category.

The EEOC state that self-identification is now the preferred method for racial and
ethnic information.

Organizations must adapt their Human Resources Information System. The
Officials and Managers group was split into two groups.



2006-2007 EBD #12.36
2006-2007 ALA CD #30

The Workforce Analysis provides a snapshot of the ALA workforce. The sunumary sheet is an
aggregate report of the Chicago, and Washington, DC and Connecticut offices.

The attached report reflects the ethnic codes which go into effect in September 2007. The
upcoming ethnic groups are:

White

Black/African-American
Hispanic/Latino

Asian

Native American Pacific Islander
Two or more races

The report also includes the subdivision of the officials and managers group, which are: Senior
officials and managers, which are individuals who are at the highest level of the organization.
This includes individuals who are within the two reporting levels of the Chief Executive of the
association. The second category is mid-level officials and managers who serve as managers but
are not in the executive senior level officials and managers.

The new classifications will allow us to better assess the movement of employees through the
various sub groups. However, this will also allow us to track the promotional movement of the
current minority population in the association.

The association continues to work to increase the diversity of the association workforce.

Attachment
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